@

PARKS & RECREATION

CITY OF EL PASD

PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD

June 9, 2021
Virtual Meeting via Microsoft Teams

Minutes
Members Present. (3) Members Absent: (3)
District 2- Anna Alemdn Mayor — Deborah Zuloaga
District 3- Michael Adjemian (Chair) District 1- Martin Morgades
District 4 — Julia Smith District 5- Vacant
District 6 — Fernando Delgado District 8 — Robert (Bob) Bigney
District 7 — Sylvia Carreon (Vice-Chair)
City Staff Present City Attorney — Legal
Ben Fyffe, Director Karla Munoz, Assistant City Attorney

Jose 1. Rodriguez, Assistant Director
Rocio Rivas, Board Secretary
Karla Chavez, Project Manager

Public Present
None

1. Meeting Called to Order
Michael Adjemian, Chair, called the meeting to order at 5:33 p.m.

2. Roll Call done by Board Chair
3. Approval of Minutes: May 12, 2021 Parks and Recreation Advisory Board
Michael Adjemian, Chair, asked the Board to review Parks and Recreation Advisory Board

minutes and approve.

Motion by Sylvia Carreon to accept May 12, 2021 Parks and Recreation Advisory Board minutes
as written, seconded by Julia Smith, motion passes unanimously.

4. Call to the Public (for items not on the agenda):
No members of the public present

5. Update and Discussion: On Parks and Recreation Construction Project List-Karla Chavez,
Project Manager

Karla Chavez, addressed the Board to discuss updates on Shade Canopy Programs and presented
a detailed PowerPoint presentation.

Board members asked questions and were ansyered by Karla Chavez.
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Ben Fyffe, Director, addressed the Board to add that there will be a more expansive project
update to present to the board members in the future.

6. Discussion: Identify Items for Future Agendas

Michael Adjemian, asked if a future topic could be added in regards to recycling containers
placed in certain parks.

Ben Fyffe, addressed the Board to add additional information concerning recycling and will
further discuss this topic with staff,

Sylvia Carreon, addressed the Board to add comments over concerns in regards to Seniors.
Ben Fyffe, addressed and commented with the most up-to-date information in regards to Senior
centers and concerns due to Covid-19. Ben Fyffe added that the Board would receive an updated

presentation in reference to this topic.

7. Adjournment: at 5:54 p.m.

Minutes submitted by Rocio Rivas, Board Recording Secretary



